Troop 312 Meeting Minutes                                                                        January 3, 2022
Members in Attendance:  Robert Heron, Troop Committee Chair; Nate White, Scoutmaster; Dr. Sean Thomas, Advancements; Tresa Martin, Secretary; Brandon Powell, New Scout Coordinator; Jack Norris, Eagle/OA Advisor; Linda Lyon, Treasurer; SPL Reed Martin; O’Neal Clamp; Eric Martin; David Law; David Fultz; Mike Shelton; Lee MacIlwinen; Ken McGregor; and Angela McGregor
Adoption of the Prior Month’s Minutes
The December meeting minutes were deemed to be correct by all attendees and a motion was made and seconded to adopt them into the official record.
Upcoming Campout Report-Mr. Shelton
Hawk’s Nest Campout
· No one has signed up yet.  
· He has not heard from anyone and if no one signs up soon, he will cancel the campout.  
·  Individual rate applies which is $45.00.  
· People wanting to go must sign up and the meeting tomorrow night.  He will be at the meeting with a sign-up sheet.  
SPL Reed Martin Report-
· Working on completing his upcoming meeting plans 
· Would like to assign scouts to do speeches  
· Needs to speak with Mr. Heron after the meeting to discuss completing the Personal Management Badge and Mr. Heron agreed to meet with him. 
· Plans to speak with Mr. Fugue to see if the person he found to complete the Emergency Preparedness Badge was still willing to come out and complete the badge. 
· Someone asked what was left to complete the badge and the emergency drill is the main task to complete.  
· Mr. Fultz offered to assist in finish this badge if he is needed.  SPL Martin will check on the requirements to see the tasks left to complete this badge.
Accounting/Financial Report
· Ms. Lyon reported that all Philmont money paid to her has been banked and went through so it is in our account.  
· Time to pay the Rainey Mountain deposit to hold our spot.  She asked if the price was the same for this year.  Mr. Fultz reported that the camper fee for camp is $320.00 each. 
·  By February the Troop will need to pay the deposit.  
· We have $580.00 left over as a credit from Rainey Mountain that can be applied to this year.   The adults going to summer camp this year are Mr. Shelton, Mr. Fultz, and Mr. Clamp.  

· Payments will begin to be taken for the McGregor trip in June.  The first payment will be due February 1, 2022, and then every six weeks after which would be April 1st and May 15th.  

Camping Update

· Shelton’s Farm campout date is incorrect. The campout will be held on February 25, 26,  and 27th.  

· Eric Martin is heading up the March campout and is checking on the hikes the troop can take.  He will complete the planning portion this upcoming week.  

The Troop’s election for new officers is 2/1/22.  

Recruiting/New Scout Report

· Cub scouts that went camping on the December campout had a great time. 
· Crossover date is 3/19/22.  
· He will be there for the cross over ceremony.  
· Expecting eight to ten of the cub scouts to join our troop.

Merit Badge Report

· Dr. Thomas reported that Winter Camp at Barstow went well.  
· The troop had three scouts attend.  
· They took eleven merit badges and have two complete.  
· He wants to know why the programming ended very early.  

The Court of Honor is March 8, 2022.

Mr. Heron will pick up ribbons for parents for the scout’s rank advancements. 

Eagle Report

· Mr. Norris has not heard from David Judd nor Charlie Koverman to schedule an Eagle Scout ceremony. 
· Patrick McGuire has a Board of Review on January 18th in from of the council.  
· He asked for volunteers for a mock Board of Review to be held on January 16th for him.  
· Alex Kennedy and Carson Koon each need to complete a two-page report and turn it in as part of their Eagle project requirements.  
· Jonathan Rush hasn’t completed his necessary paperwork with Mr. Griffin.  
Roundtable

· On January 11, 2022, a Philmont planning meeting will be held.  
· We have seventeen from our troop that is going.  
· Mr. Norris and Dr. Thomas will each lead a crew.  
· There are two spots left open for this trip.  
Meeting Adjourned.

Next meeting, February 7, 2022 at 7:00 pm
Submitted by Tresa Martin
